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April 17, 2020 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Workforce Development 
Dislocated Worker Unit, PO Box 7972  
Madison, WI 53707  
 
Dear Members of the Dislocated Worker Unit:  
 

The YMCA of the Fox Cities has temporarily laid off a large percentage of its workforce at the locations listed below in 
response to the COVID-19 pandemic and temporary closures mandated by Wisconsin legislatures.   The YMCA of the Fox 
Cities does not qualify for most of the assistance provided in the various relief stimulus packages.  The duration of these 
closures remains unknown due to the rapidly changing responses of legislatures. We are still offering childcare and 
school age care for essential workers and Y families.  
 
YMCA of the Fox Cities locations:  

• Apple Creek YMCA: 2851 E. Apple Creek Road Appleton, WI  54913   
• Appleton YMCA: 218 E. Lawrence St. Appleton, WI  54911 
• Child Learning Center:  W6931 School Road Greenville, WI  54942   
• Fox West YMCA: W6931 School Road Greenville, WI  54942   
• Heart of the Valley YMCA: 225 W. Kennedy Avenue Kimberly, WI  54136 
• Neenah-Menasha YMCA: 110 W. North Water Street Neenah, WI 54956   

 
On March 16, 2020 we notified 1394 part-time hourly (non-exempt) employees by email that they we had to close our 
facilities as of March 17, 2020. We informed them that we would keep them informed on when we could re-open our 
facilities.  
 

On March 24, 2020 we notified 103 exempt and non-exempt employees via branch meeting and letter that they were 
being temporarily laid off as of March 30, 2020.  
 

On April 7, 2020 we notified 49 full-time exempt staff via phone call and letter that they will be temporary laid off as of 
April 13, 2020.  
 

As responses to the pandemic continue to rapidly evolve, so shall our response with regard to staffing. Regardless of the 
response, the YMCA of the Fox Cities will ensure that staff who are temporarily off duty are kept up to date.   
 
Should you require further information, please contact:  

 

Sue Pawlowski, Membership/Community Relations Director at sue.pawlowski@ymcafoxcities.org 
Bill Breider, President/CEO at bill.brieder@ymcafoxcities.org 
 

Kind regards,  
 

 
 

William R. Breider, President/CEO 


